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MESSAGE FOR PARENTS / CARERS 
 

 

Welcome back to all of our families! It was a long awaited return and a very different start to the year, 
but we are now back and settling in beautifully! 
 
Now you have had to contend with a number of emails and messages, changes to routines and timings 
and have been working your way through all of the normal and now the new normal systems in place. 
A huge thank you for supporting the school and working with us and being flexible about the changes 
and the influx of communication. 
 
So whatôs the plané well the plan is to work through a carefully designed curriculum, be very vigilant 
about our hygiene and social distancing measures and keep all of us safe and happy! 
 
How will we achieve thiséwith your support. Please help us by remembering to keep a social distance. 
As things normalise it is so easy to forget to wear a face mask, choose the gate that is the closest to 
enter or exit from rather than the gate that we need to enter for our Bubble/Year Group, or get 
closer to the pickup queue instead of staying behind the marked line. Please help us to help you. We 
donôt want to get to a situation where we are tracking and tracing people and asking them to isolate. 
We certainly donôt want to have to shut down a bubble. So help us to help you by reminding each other 
in a supportive way to stay safe and keep the children safe. 
 
It has been lovely seeing you on the school gate in the mornings and I know that Mr Westcott and I 
have enjoyed being out there on some lovely warm days and some wet and wild ones. Meeting people 
and pets alike!  Meet my new friend Molly! 
 

Thank you. Ms Koser  
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Your questionsé 
School lunches: As many of you know, we tried to offer hot plated meals to the children and 
unfortunately a few weeks into the school term had to revise this decision. Some families have worried 
and wondered about this. Let me assure you that firstly this was not a decision that was taken lightly. 
We want all of our children to have an opportunity to enjoy a nutritious school dinner, but the issue with 
the social distancing and bubble situation meant that in order to facilitate this, we needed twice as 
many staff members. A member of staff to look after those children in class eating their packed lunches 
while another member of staff helped those being served. In fact, we had a third member of staff 
collecting the food trays and disposing of the waste! To achieve this, we were staggering people 
walking through our dining room (which is central to the school building) and this also meant that some 
children could not go to wash their hands or to use the toilets until the hall was free. For all of these 
reasons we had to stop offering the plated meals but our wonderful cook Paula has offered a hot 
packed lunch option instead. A question raised by a parent involved how healthy our options were. We 
have tried to incorporate things on the menu that would interest the children and be appealing for them. 
We need to try to offer a variety of nutrition over the week, including meat, protein, dairy etc. This is 
why we have the option for a burger in a bun or a slice of pizza. We advocate healthy packed lunch 
choices and appreciate that we also need to ensure that we are not simply offering a cheese or tuna 
sandwich and are striving to do what we can in the circumstances to keep it varied.  
 

I hope this has helped to understand the situation a little more and keep engaging with us, with 
solutions too, as we work our way through this pandemic. 
 

Our next step is to look into hot boxed food options- which means the hot plated meals get delivered 
to the classrooms- in a box! We will trial these and see how the children like them. Hereôs to giving it a 
go! 
 

Please continue to support us by ensuring that food sent in to the school does not contain any nuts as 
we have some staff and children who are allergic and could have a severe reaction from being 
exposed to nuts.  

https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes 

 
Timings: We have tried to avoid staggering of children due to the fact that this is problematic for 
parents with siblings in other year groups and also child minders. In order to facilitate pick up and drop 
offs, we have offered those with multiple year groups to collect or pick from, the option to use the gate 
that is the most convenient for them. However, it is even more important under these circumstances to 
ensure that you are punctual. Members of staff have been stationed around the three gates to help 
guide and offer answers to questions and also to remind people to wear their masks and avoid 
socialising on site. Thank you for bearing with us and adhering to the traffic control and we know that 
this has not always been easy.  
 

I am particularly conscious about the different timings for the Infants School and have worked with 
them to try to jointly find some solutions in order to avoid too many people on site. We will be sending 
out a joint communication of expectations on site to try to help support the pick-up and drop off 
arrangements and avoid the congestion on the gates. Risk assessments and COVID 19 guidance is 
posted on the school website. Please do read up on these and keep checking in as we frequently 
revisit and revise. 

https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Home learning 
 
We are keen to get the children learning lots in school and at home. Please do sign up to Marvellous 
Me for reminders from the class teacher and keep up to date with what your child has been asked to do 
at home.  
 

- Times-table Rockstars- your child has a login to this times-tables software and we are tracking 
how often the children are going onto this and the speed in which they are able to get to the 
correct answer. This is particularly important for children in Years 3 and 4 as they do have to 
undertake a times-table online test with the expectation from the government being that all 
children know all their times-tables- at speed- by the end of Year 4. 

- Mathletics- this is another online maths programme which allows personalised learning to be 
set by the class teacher- the children work their way through and achieve certificates at key 
points. Lots of engagement opportunities with other children and quite competitive! 
 

COMING SOON: 
 

- Reading Eggs/Express- We began this last year and so children in Years 4,5 and 6 will be 
familiar with this online programme. We ask that once you receive your logins the children take 
the quizzes and work their way up the points system to achieve certificates and become more 
proficient readers. Teachers will be sending you some information about this in the coming 
daysé  

- Google Classroom- We had to use Google classroom a lot over the lockdown period and as 
there were so many families with siblings, it became problematic for a few, trying to get onto 
devices. However, as every so often pieces of work, there should be opportunities for more 
families to engage and get logged in to this. see the website for any teething issues or speak to 
your child. All the children have their logins now and have been using them in class at school. 
These are new and for their current class. Please ask your child to login from home and see 
if there are any issues doing so, as if we were to go into a lockdown, this is where the work will 
be set so we need to get familiar with how to get onto this now and be prepared. Hopefully, we 
will not need it, but teachers will start to put some homework on here so that the children are 
familiar with how to login and access their learning.  

- Individual reading book- Children should now have a book that has been matched to their 
current reading ability. These should be read at home daily, changed a couple of times a week if 
they are small and have finished reading them. It is important to ask questions about the books, 
characters, feelings and get your childôs opinion on the content of the books. Fluency and tone 
of voice is very important but so is understanding what is happening and why. We would ask all 
parents to put a note in the reading record on a daily basis to say what they have read and 
when. At school we monitor the logs to see how often the children are reading at home.  

 

         



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Have a sneak peek at what we have been doing in school! 

 

It is incredibly important that learning in school helps with our children at an academic level and for 
them at a personal one. Social, Moral and Cultural development is vital for us to help our children be 
the best that they can be. Following a number of months of ólockdownô, the children are now adjusting 
to new routines, systems, teachers, classroom layouts, ways of learning and a whole new set of 
rules. It takes time to settle in and this month has been important in establishing expectations and re-
learning how to learn at school. It has been important for teachers to deliver lessons that let children 
work on their academic learning and try to catch up on missed curriculum too.  
 
This is how some of the teachers have been helping them to achieve this: 
 

Year 3 Topaz- Ϧ²Ŝ ƭƻǾŜŘ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ōŀǎŜ мл ŀƴŘ ǘŜƴǎ ŦǊŀƳŜ ǘƻ ǊŜƎǊƻǳǇ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ Ǉƭŀȅ ǊŀŎŜ ǘƻƻ мллΣέ aǊ 
Borland. 

   
 
 
 
Year 4 Jet ï ñThe children created a board game in R.E. to represent the journey towards Nirvana in 
Buddhism. They really enjoyed creating the action cards with good and bad actions and understanding how the 
actions affect the journey throuƎƘ ƭƛŦŜΣέ aƛǎǎ {ǘŜǾŜƴǎΦ 
 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a sneak peek at what we have been doing in school cntdé 
 

Year 4 Coral- ñWe made Friendship Bracelets in PSHE.ò 

 

 

 

 
ñAlso, we have been constructing simple sentences and compound sentences,ò Miss White. 

  

 
Year 6 Amber class- ñ We have been making Anderson shelters!ò Ms Jones. 

  
 
 

We sanitised our hands! 



 

 

 

Have a sneak peek at what we have been doing in school cntdé 
 

Year 4 Coral- ñWe made Friendship Bracelets in PSHE.ò 

 
 

 
ñAlso, we have been constructing simple sentences and compound sentences,ò Miss White. 

  

 

Year 5 Quartz class- ñWe have been writing word art poems based around what Christmas means to 
them, as part of their RE lessons on the importance of Christmas to Christians.  

 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a sneak peek at what we have been doing in school cntdé 
 
Year 5 Quartz class 
 
ñWe made rafts inspired by reading of Kensukeôs Kingdom by Michael Morpurgo and then saw if they 
would float!ò 
 

  
 

  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Achievements and Student Leadership 
 
 

Gem of the Week!  Well done to all the children who have been a Gem of the Week!  
These children demonstrated the school values of Respect, Resilience and Achieving. Looking forward 

to see who will be our Gems next week! 

  
 

Vacancies!!! We are seeking children who want to make a difference!. Application forms have been 
coming in for Junior librarians, Pupil Parliament members and teachers have been on the lookout 

for Peer Mentors and House Captains! All children can apply. Do encourage your children to have a 
go and take the lead and if they havenôt managed to get an application in- hurry- hurry- hurry!! See 

class teachers for further information and job descriptions! 
 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The School Building 
 

Library:  We are on a mission to create a beautiful 
library in the centre of our school. I have been 
tweeting some pictures on Twitter so do go online and 
have a look. The glass ceilings have been filmed to let 
in less UV rays and filter in the heat. We have opaque 
glazing to allow in some light but keep it nice and 
cosy. A brand new carpet and shelving and a lovely 
computer installed ready and waiting for the books to 
arrive. Class reading books are here and have been 
distributed to bubbles so enjoy these and soon we will 
be scanning these in and out to see which books you 
have been enjoying and reading. 
 

 
 
We have started our internal book sale and have had 
quite a few children taking away bargains at £2 for five 
books and £1 for two. I have even managed to buy a 
few for my nephew too! Hundreds of books available, 
from fiction to non-fiction. Grab yourself a bargain and 
stock up your home library! All of the money will go 
back into buying new books for the school library and 
we will keep you updated with how much we have 
managed to raise!  
 
Laptops:  We have ordered eleven new laptops using some of the funds raised by the Friends of 
Woolenwick and the school itself last year. Thank you to everyone for helping us to achieve this. We 
want our computing to be strong and this now means that we have in total a full set of thirty laptops 
allowing each child to have one each during lessons. 
 
Garden: It is coming along beautifully. I hope you have managed to see some of the pictures on 
Twitter and in person. The umbrellas need attaching and then we can use the benches more 
frequently. All that is left to do now is plant some lovely things and we will be getting the children to 
help do this in the coming days. 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAYS!!!! 
 

Birthdays are magic and lots of fun We might not be able to have the same sort of parties with social 
distancing in place, but we still enjoy the presents and extra attention! 
All of these lovely children enjoyed theirs this September and we hope they had an amazing day! 
 
Ruby Class ï Jessica, Oshun and Miley 
Topaz Class ï Bentley-Owen and Isla 
Coral Class ï Ethan and Sullivan 
Jet Class ï Tatenda and Louis 
Jade Class ï Keavy 
Quartz Class ï Gracie 
Amber Class ï Charlotte, Alex and Emma 
Zircon Class ï Nadia, Amreen and Jayden 
 
Not forgetting our very own staff who share your birthday month: Miss Jones, Mrs Terry, Mrs 
Ferguson, Miss Armstrong, Miss Kearsey  
 
And wishing all these children and staff a happy birthday for October! 
 
Ruby Class ï Charlie, Lani, Harry 
Topaz Class ï Thor 
Coral Class ï Olivia and Harry 
Jet Class ï Darvy, Harvey, Toby and Hollie 
Jade Class ï Kaycee, Sadie, Sherice, Henry, Sasha 
Quartz Class ï Charlie, Samuel, Summer 
Amber Class ï Summer, Dimitar 
Zircon Class ï Roman, Olivia, Rosie, Holly, Max 
 
And Miss Cousins and Miss Turner! 

 

 

 



Key Events 
 

Sorting ceremony- Year 3 ï Which House am I in? 
 

     
 

        
  

 
 
Not quite Hogwarts or Dumbledore, but Year 3 enjoyed finding out which house they were in. It was 
quite exciting as you can see from their faces, receiving news as to whether they were a Cheetah, 
Lion, Panther or Tiger! 


